
Board of Selectmen 
Special Meeting 

Jonathan Trumbull Library Site 
July 8, 2021 — 1:30 PM 

MINUTES 
 

Members Present: First Selectman Kevin Cwikla; Selectmen Kathleen Smith, Robin Chesmer, and Betsy 
Petrie-McComber 
Others Present: Cathy Osten (State Senator); Deborah Schander (CT State Librarian); Jim Russo (Library 
Building Committee Chair); Catherine McCall (Library Board of Trustees Chair); Catherine Marrion 
(Waller, Smith, and Palmer); Kevin Lipe (Jacunski Humes Architects); James Sita (J.A. Rosa Construction); 
Rick Kane (Lebanon Historical Society); Matt Earls (Library Director); Bernard Dennler (Office Manager); 
Donna Maheu (Library Assistant); Maggie Gaier (Youth Services Librarian); other attendees 

 
1. Call to order 

K. Cwikla called the meeting to order at 1:30 PM. 
 

2. Groundbreaking for the Jonathan Trumbull Library Renovation and Expansion 
K. Cwikla delivered remarks on the history of the project and the related Lebanon Green 
litigation. C. Osten, J. Russo, M. Earls, and D. Schander also made comments. The Selectmen and 
invited guests participated in a groundbreaking. Selectmen discussed the timeline of the project. 
 

3. Adjourn 
The meeting adjourned at 2:30 PM. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Bernard W. Dennler III 
Office Manager 
Office of the First Selectman 


